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Dear Parents and Carers,  

Thank you to everyone who came to support the children in the Colneis production 

of ôA Midsummer Nightõs Dreamõ. Iõm sure those who attended will agree with me 

that it was a huge success and showcased many of the wonderful talents of our 

children.  The collections held over the three nights also raised £388.82 for the 

Level Two Youth Project and Felixstowe Coast Watch so thank you for your kind 

donations. 

As you will see from the information inside, both Friendsõ groups continue to do a 

wonderful job in raising much need funds for our schools.  The Fairfield Fair was 

really well attended and we hope you will all be able to come along to the Colneis 

Fair on Thursday 21 st  June.  As well as enjoying these events, it would be fantastic 

to see more parents join the respective committees, as without you these events 

for our children simply wouldnõt happen.  Please see p5 and p10 for more details. 

We are pleased to have welcomed some new members of staff to the teaching 

assistant team this term.  Mrs Hafsa Irtaza and Ms Hare have joined us at 

Fairfield, Ms Bailey has started at Colneis and Mrs Liffen is working over both 

schools.  It is great to have such talented and dedicated people join us and to see 

the support they are already providing to the children.  In addition, there will be a 

number of exciting changes to the staffing structure for next year that I look 

forward to sharing with you in due course.  

The children in year 6 have now breathed a big sigh of relief as the maths, reading 

and GPS SATs are all finished.  We are proud of how every child conducted 

themselves over the week and we look forward to the results in July.   

As always, both schools are going to be very busy places over the next few 

months.  Please take the time to look through the calendar of events detailed 

within, or via the website, and we hope to see as many parents and carers as 

possible in school for open days, sports days, assemblies and more.  

One final piece of news that we are delighted to share is that Mrs Letts and her 

husband Peter have now had their baby!  Emilia Emmanuelle Letts was born on 19 th  

May and mother and baby are doing very well.  We are looking forward to a first 

school visit very soon!  

I wish you all a happy half term.  

Kindest regards,  

Keith Rimmer  

Acting Headteacher  

Fairfield Infant School 
High Road West 
Felixstowe 
Suffolk   
IP11 9JB 
Tel:  01394 283206 
Fax: 01394 283895 
fairfieldoffice@fairfieldandcolneis.co.uk 
www.fairfieldinfant.co.uk 
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FAIRFIELD INFANT SCHOOL  
 

 

Dates:  

Wednesday 23 May, 1.30pm Year 1 Open Afternoon  

Friday 25 May, AM Y2 Pipers Vale Trip  

Friday 25 May, AM & PM  Nursery Walk to Fruit Shop  

Monday 28 May ð Friday 1 June Half Term  

Monday 4 June PD Day 

Tuesday 5 June, 11am Tour of Fairfield for Prospective Parents  

Tuesday 5 June, AM Y2 to Colneis for Buddy visit  

Wednesday 6 June, 8.50am - 10.15am Reception Stay n Play  

Thursday 7 June, 1.30pm Tour of Fairfield for prospective parents  

Friday 8 June, AM Commencement of Y2 swimming lessons (for x6 weeks until 13 July)  

Friday 8 June, 1.30pm Tour of Fairfield for prospective parents  

w/c Monday 11 June Y1 phonics screening (and Y2 retakes for selected pupils)  

Wednesday 13 June, 1.30pm Reception open afternoon  

Tuesday 19 June, 10am Visit of new reception children Class 1  

Wednesday 20 June, AM Y1 to Colneis for Y1/Y4 cross schools day   

Wednesday 20 June, 10am Visit of new reception children Class 2  

Wednesday 20 June, 11am Tour of Colneis for Y2 parents/carers (please book directly via Colneis office 284052)  

Thursday 21 June, 1.30pm Tour of Colneis for Y2 parents/carers (please book directly via Colneis office 284052)  

Thursday 21 June, 10am Visit of new reception children Class 3  

Friday 22 June, 10am and 2pm Meeting for new nursery/reception parents in school hall  

Wednesday 27 June, AM Y5 visiting Y2 for Buddy visit  

Thursday 28 June, 1.45 - 2.45pm  Meet and greet for new nursery parents/carers in the hall  

Friday 29 June, AM Reception allotment visit  

Friday 29 June Y1 Victorian day  

Friday 29 June, AM & PM Nursery sports  day and picnic  

Monday 2 July, 1.30pm Tour of Colneis for Y2 parents/carers (please book directly via Colneis office 284052)  

Tuesday 3 July, 9 - 10am Meet and greet for new nursery parents/carers in the hall  

Wednesday 4 July Sports Day (Reception: 9.10am -10.15am, Y1: 10.30am-11.30am, Y2: 1.45pm-2.45pm) 

Thursday 5 July Y2 trip to the beach  

Monday 9 July Y2 transition day to Colneis (Y3 visiting Fairfield for the day)  

Monday 9 July, 6pm Y2 Parent/Carer information meeting at Colneis  

Tuesday 10 July, 9.30am Introductory morning of new reception children Class 1  

Wednesday 11 July, 9.30am Introductory morning of new reception children Class 2  

Thursday 12 July, 9.30am Introductory morning of new reception children Class 3  

Thursday 12 July Nursery Reports to go home  

Friday 13 July, AM & PM Nursery beach visit  

Friday 13 July Reception, Y1 & Y2 Reports to go home  

Monday 16 July Whole school transition morning (Reception to Y1, Y1 to Y2, Y2 to Reception)  

Monday 16 July, 3.30 - 5pm Reception, Y1 & Y2 open evening 

Monday 16 July, 3.30 - 5pm Book Fair  

Thursday 19 July, 2pm Y2 leavers assembly  

Friday 20 July, AM & PM Nursery graduation  

Monday 23 July AM & PM Nursery party  

Tuesday 24 July 2018 Last day of term  

Thursday 6 September 2018 Back to school  

DATE CANCELLATION : Please note that the Y2 Parentsõ Open Afternoon advertised in the recent curriculum letter due to take place on 

Thursday 14 th  June has been cancelled.  
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Fairfield Assemblies  

The following classes will be leading our assembly at 10.25am:  

Thursday 14 June   Class RC 

Thursday 21 June   Class RB 

Thursday 28 June   Class RA 

Thursday 19 July, 2pm  Year 2 Leavers Assembly  

A Sporting Fundraiser  

Many thanks for your contributions towards this yearõs Sports Relief 

campaign. The children were invited to wear sports clothes and participate in 

a day full of sporting activities. A total of £271.16 was raised which was 

divided equally between Sports Relief and Group B Strep Support -  the 

charity close to Miss Aberdeinõs heart which works to stop group B Strep 

infections in babies.  

Following our fundraising achievement, Miss Aberdein went on to raise even 

more money for Group B Strep by running the London Marathon in 5 hours 

and 50 minutes. With Fairfieldõs help she raised Ã3800. Well done to you too 

Miss Aberdein!!  

Creativity in Year 1  

This term we have been studying the work of Andy Goldsworthy and his use of natural materials. 

The children had to investigate the shapes Andy Goldsworthy uses then collect materials from 

around the school. They worked together in small groups to design and create their sculptures, 

adapting them as they went along. They loved being outdoors and were really proud of the 

beautiful art work they created.  
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Y1 Fencing Enrichment Day  

Year 1 recently took part in a 

fencing enrichment session run by 

Premier Sport. The children learnt 

how to advance, attack and lunge 

and entered into the activities 

organised for them.   

Country Dancing Stars!  

Weõd like to say a big ôwell doneõ to the children in year 2 who performed brilliantly at the school 

Summer Fair. Led by Miss Fuller, they wowed the audience and entertained the crowds. It truly 

was a great performance.  

Young Artist  

Congratulations to Tristan whose artwork was displayed at Peter Pears Gallery, Aldeburgh as part 

of the ôNatureõs Delightsõ theme for this yearõs Young Art East Anglia competition. A total of 

£14,000 was raised with funds going to Cancer Research UK.  
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Friends of Fairfield  
 

Fundraising for Fairfield Infant School continues to go from strength to strength, since the 

last newsletter we have run the Easter Trail and crafting event which took place on Saturday 

24 th  March, this was very well received with some fantastic Easter themed T -shirtõs made by 

the children.  Many thanks to those that  participated,  supported, volunteered and baked for this 

event, we raised £700 !   

A team of runners sporting Fairfield colours and promoting Team Fairfield ran the Felixstowe 

Fun Run on the 7th  May. The participants obtained sponsorship for running varying amounts of 

laps of a 1 mile course over the period of an hour. Many managed five laps and some of the 

photos of our runners have been shared via our Facebook page.  Well done to all those that got 

their trainers out on a hot Bank Holiday Monday and raised money for Fairfield Infant School , 

sponsorship monies are still coming in but we forecast to raise in the region of £250 -£300.  

On Saturday the 12 th  May we held our Circus themed Summer Fair which was the last event of 

the current school year.  The weather forecast was unpredictable after the beautiful sunny 

weather of the Bank Holiday weekend, a smattering of rain meant a quick last minute movement 

of games and stalls and we were able to continue with all the activities being undercover where 

possible. Well done to all the children that decorated masks, they were all amazing and Mrs 

Werrett found judging challenging.  We were very well supported with volunteers and donations 

for raffle prizes, cakes and the jam jar tombola. Our sincere thanks to all those that helped in 

some way to make the Fair a success, itõs really appreciated.  We are pleased to report we 

made profit  in the region of £1,388  which will go towards the purchase of more Smartboards 

for the school.  

The only fundraising left to take place for this school year are the class cake bakes. Please 

continue to support the remaining classes as all funds raised go to the class running the cake 

sale.  Class details and dates included below:  

¶ June 29 th  -  2F Class Cake Bake 

¶ July 20 th  - 1B Class Cake Bake 

Please remember, Fairfield is a nut free zone so please ensure that any cake donations are free 

from ingredients containing nuts.  

As Iõve mentioned previously, the Chair, Co-Chair, Secretary and Treasurer will all be resigning 

their posts on the Friends of Fairfield committee as our children will have moved onto Colneis.   

We have all had a great time over the past three years and we hope you will all continue to 

volunteer and stand for one of the roles, the fundraising really is so important to the school, 

the teachers and the children.   

Our last meeting will be held on Thursday 24 th  May, 7.30pm at 50 Quilters Rd.   If you are 

thinking of standing for a role, this meeting would be a good one to attend.   If you are 

interested please e -mail wmassingham@btinternet.com  

We expect the AGM to take place within the first week of September as the children return to 

school, we will confirm a date as soon as possible.  

Many thanks for your continued support.  

Friends of Fairfield  

mailto:wmassingha@btinternet.com
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Wedding Celebrations  

It has been a time for celebrating weddings at Fairfield. Classes throughout the school were 
able to learn more about what happens during a wedding service and have enjoyed joining the 
celebrations that come alongside the wedding day. Below are a couple of activities that have 
taken place:  

On Thursday 17 th  May at 2pm the children of Year 1 filed into the school hall where they found 

a very different décor to usual. A royal wedding was about to begin!  

In RE this half - term children had been learning about the Christian celebration of weddings.  

As part of the childrenõs learning they watched clips of real life weddings, designed their own 

royal wedding invitations, explored the importance of the promises the couple makes to each 

other in the eyes of God and finally all selected a part to play in our own mock royal wedding.  

We were fortunate enough that Pastor Beck from Bethesda Baptist Church came in to lead our 

service.  

The children thoroughly enjoyed the experience and were pleased to be taking part in the royal 

wedding celebrations of 2018.  

Thank you to all the staff who supported us during the afternoon and to Pastor Beck for 

offering up his time.  

Mr. Gooch, RE Subject Leader  

Class RB celebrated Harry and Meghan's wedding by learning all about the Royal Family, their 

titles and their relationship to each other.  The class had a full day of celebrations including 

wedding dress collage, flag making, biscuit decorating and a Royal Family photo booth!! They 

finished their afternoon with a Royal tea party and a competition to make the best wedding 

dress out of a toilet roll.   
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Pupilsõ Success 

Contõd... 

This information has been removed 

for data protection purposes  
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Pupilsõ Success 

Sunflowers, Games and Birthday Cake  
 

The Nursery Children had a wonderful time visiting the residents at Foxgrove House/Maynell 

House residential home.  

 

They planted sunflower seeds with the guidance of the Head Gardener, Roy and played garden 

games and interacted with the residents and staff.   It was a wonderful day for all and the 

children were lucky enough to celebrate Mrs Comberõs birthday with lollipops and birthday cake! 

This information has been removed 

for data protection purposes  


